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SHOSHONE-BANNOCK CASINO HOTEL 
ANNOUNCES SAGE HILL CASINO RENOVATIONS 

 
FORT HALL, IDAHO –The Sage Hill Casino, located South of Blackfoot, I-15 Exit 89, will be temporarily 
closed from Sunday, September 21 through Wednesday, October 15, 2025 to complete renovations 
designed to enhance the guest experience. Sage Hill Casino is currently scheduled to reopen on 
Wednesday, October 15, 2025. 
 
“These upgrades are an investment in our guests,” said Colista Matsaw, CEO. “We appreciate the 
community’s patience during this short closure and look forward to welcoming everyone back to an 
improved Sage Hill experience.” 
 
During the closure, renovation work will focus on improvements intended to elevate comfort, efficiency, 
and overall service quality. Construction teams will operate on an accelerated schedule to ensure a timely 
reopening. 
 
Guests are encouraged to follow our social media channels and visit shobangaming.com for updates. 
 
Shoshone-Bannock Casino Hotel is home to an 85 thousand-square-foot gaming operation, 156 hotel 
rooms, a 15,000 square-foot ballroom/event space, five food and beverage outlets, and High Stakes Bingo 
Hall. 
  
The Shoshone-Bannock Tribes owns and operates three gaming properties, including the Shoshone-
Bannock Casino Hotel, Sage Hill Casino and Travel Center, and Bannock Peak Casino and Truck Stop. The 
Economic Growth Plan continues to evolve for the health and benefit of the Tribal membership and the 
Eastern Idaho Region. 
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